
Minutes from Meeting held January 6, 2020 

 

The January meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Monday, January 6, 2020 at the South Shenango 

Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was called to order at 2:13 pm by 

Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston; Mike Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Roadmaster Jamie 

Fries; and Secretary Rebecca Andrew.  Two visitors were present.  Minutes from the December 10th meeting were reviewed. 
 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – November 30, 2019  $ 136,165.41 

September Credits/Deposits             $  15,710.68 

September Credits/Interest    $      23.40 

September Debits/Checks    $  26,865.29 

Balance as of December 31, 2019   $ 125,034.20 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – November 30, 2019         $  52,661.23 

September Credits/Deposits – Interest                  $       36.45 

September Debits/Checks             $    3,853.42 

Balance as of December 31, 2019         $   48,844.26  
 

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report and the previous months minutes with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 
 

Visitors Acknowledged – John Novak, 26923 Westwood Lane, presented 2 written complaints regarding property maintenance. 

Also he mentioned there are limbs in Little Fawn acres that need trimmed. 
 

Roadmaster’s Report –Jamie  

 They have been working on a drain that failed on Potomac and hand filling potholes. 

 Front tires are going to be needed for the backhoe. 

 He received an Estimate of $3,300 for replacement parts for the grader. 

 The Power Company is trimming trees in the area, not the township. 
 

Attorney’s Report – Not Present. 

 

Building Code Official – Not present. 
 

Property Maintenance Official- Nothing to report. 
 

Supervisors’ Report –Joe Livingston is going to get estimates for some building repairs.  

Nicholas Ceremuga presented his Oath of Office. 
 

Secretary’s Report – Rebecca   
 

Presented the completed Disclosure Statement for 2019, which is required by Chapter 7-A of Act 44 of 2009, the Municipal 

Pension Plan Funding Standard and Recovery Act for adoption.  Joe Livingston moved to accept the 2019 Disclosure Statement 

with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

2020 Fee schedule for Prosek’s Inspection was presented. Joe Livingston made a motion to amend the fee schedule with a 

second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

The decision was made to increase the zoning variance fee from $300.00 to $350.00. Mike Richter made a motion to accept the 

new fee with a second by Nicholas Ceremuga. MC 
 

A Declaration of Consolidation was presented for signatures. The supervisors would like more information before signing this 

document.  
 

The township received a check from Travelers in the amount of $14,259.44 from the bond for Susan Bennett. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:54 pm. 
 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


